From: I

Sent: 19 June 2020 12:46
To: Planning
Subject: Planning Response - 2020/2620/A - Inverness Street, NW1

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware — This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious Please take extra
care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. Please note there have been
reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so extra vigilance is required.

FAO Laura Hazelton,

Thank you for allowing me to comment on planning application 2020/2620/A for Inverness Street, NW1 and the
proposal installing commemorative pavement stones as part of ‘Camden Music Hall of Fame’.

| have no objections to the proposal but have the following comments and recommendations to make.

Comments and Recommendations

e Inverness Street is a busy location both during the day and night due to the regular street market
and the close proximity of a number of night time economy venues being located there. The
proposal will make the area more appealing to visitors and tourists alike therefore an increase in
pedestrian foot fall will be likely. Certainly an attraction like this will attract groups to stop in the
locations shown so that they can look at who is being commemorated. Appreciate it may be difficult
to actually decide who will be ‘visited’ the most out of all the names being considered but | would
certainly place the ones which are more famous closer to the main pedestrian route of Camden High
Street so that there is more activity. Further down Inverness Street there are a number of blind
corners, due to the neighbouring building line, and also the well-established trees. All these provide
an element of ‘cover and concealment’ and reduce the effects of existing lighting and the CCTV in
the area. Consideration to groups standing in these locations must be made and addressing any
issues identified.

If the applicant wishes any further help of assistance then | will be more than happy to be contacted.

Kind regards

Police Constable — Design Out Crime Officer

Metropolitan Police Service

Continuous Policing Improvement Command (CPIC)
0208 7333703

Ruislip Police Station, 5 The Oaks, Ruislip, HA4 7LF
phids
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received this email in error, please notify the sender and delete it from your system. Do not use, copy or disclose the
information contained in this email or in any attachment without the permission of the sender. Metropolitan Police
Service (MPS) communication systems are monitored to the extent permitted by law and any email and/or
attachments may be read by monitoring staff. Only specified personnel are authorised to conclude binding
agreements on behalf of the MPS by email and no responsibility is accepted for unauthorised agreements reached
with other personnel. While reasonable precautions have been taken to ensure no viruses are present in this email,
its security and that of any attachments cannot be guaranteed.



